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Plan Update 

Notification Date: 9/16/25 
 

To:    Pharmacy Providers  

From:   MDwise Provider Relations 

Subject:  Billing Guidance for Claims Processed by MedImpact 

Effective Date: 9/08/2025 

 
 

Summary 
Please be advised that Unit of Measure (NCPDP field 600-28) is mandatory and must be populated for 
MDwise claims. Your claims will reject at POS if the field is left blank.  
 
Effective 9/08/2025, MDwise moved to a NEW Medicaid BIN for both Healthy Indiana Plan (HIP) and 
Hoosier Healthwise (HHW). All claims submitted on and after 9/8/2025 must be processed with the below 
BIN. Note: PCN, Group and Member ID numbers will remain the same. 
 

NEW BIN: 017142 PCN: ASPROD1 Group: MDW 
Impact 
As of 6/1/2018, the Unit of Measure (NCPDP field 600-28) field has been required for Indiana Medicaid and 
claims will be denied if it is not populated. The following are valid values for this field:  EA (each), GM 
(grams), ML (milliliters). 
 
Action 
Please contact your PSAO or software vendor to ensure that the Unit of Measure field (NCPDP 
field 600-28) will always be populated for claims submitted with the above BIN/PCN/Group.   

For questions, please contact the MedImpact Pharmacy Help Desk at 844-336-2677 (HIP) or 800-681-
9568 (HHW). 
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